
June 3, 2010


Mr. Kevin Kennedy
Assistant Executive Officer

California Air Resources Board

1001 “I” Street,

Sacramento, CA  95812

Subject: Greenhouse Gas Cap-and-Trade (C&T) Regulation – Community Benefits Fund 
Dear Mr. Kennedy: 
We thank you and your staff for providing a detailed update on the status of the above regulation at the all day workshop on May 17, 2010.  In general, we understand the reasoning behind the framework and the direction chosen.  However, we are deeply concerned that the goal of reaching 100% auctioning (except to compensate for leakage and transition of trade exposed entities) as strongly recommended by the EAAC is not a part of the proposal.   We urge you to reconsider this aspect of the proposal and modify the next version of the draft to include the target of reaching 100% auctioning, at a minimum by the year 2020, but ideally much sooner.   

We are pleased to learn that the staff accepted the suggestion of merging recommendations 10 and 11 of the EAAC Allocations Recommendations Report to create the Community Benefits Fund (CBF), but we are surprised that the CBF was moved from tier 1 to tier 2.  When this issue was raised at the workshop, CARB staff favorably responded that they are willing to consider the option of placing it in tier 1.  We urge you to do so because AB 32 requires both protection of and investment in impacted and needy (disadvantaged) communities from the inception of cap-and-trade, not at a later timeframe.  

The current proposal is silent on how and when funds will become available to initiate projects that would be funded by the CBF.   We suggest that you consider allocating a specific percentage of the annual allowances or total allowance value to the CBF and ensure that a pathway is created to realize real moneys into the CBF.  At a minimum, we expect that funding will be available to initiate programs at year 2 of the inception of the cap-and-trade program.  We are willing to engage in a more detailed dialogue with you or your staff to explore further details or alternatives.  
In addition, we believe details on the topics of transparency, accountability, compliance and enforcement provisions need to be specifically addressed in the regulation, as these will be critical to garner support from stakeholders as well as to the success and sustainability of the program.  
We look forward to further dialogue with you and your staff in the coming months.
Sincerely,
Shankar Prasad, M.B.B.S.

Nidia Bautista

Coalition for Clean Air

Malaki Seku-Amen

California State NAACP

Erin Rogers

Union of Concerned Scientists

Bill Magavern

Sierra Club

Kristen Eberhard

NRDC

Emily Schrepf

National Parks Conservation Association

Evelyn M. Rangel-Medina

Ella Baker Center

Joe Liszewski

California Re-Leaf

Chris Busch

Center for Resources Solutions

Anne Kelsey-Lamb

Regional Asthma Management & Prevention (RAMP), and

Community Action to Fight Asthma (CAFA)

Orson Aguilar

Greenlining Institute

Matthew Marsom
Public Health Institute

Betsy Reifsnider
Catholic Charities, Diocese of Stockton

Chad Silva

Latino Coalition for a Healthy California

Andy Katz
Breathe California

Sofia Parino
Center on Race, Poverty and the Environment
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